














































 

                                           April 22, 2020 

 

TO:     Dr. Gisele Ragusa, Board President & Board of Directors 

   San Gabriel / Pomona Valleys Developmental Services, Inc. 

 

FROM:   Anthony Hill, M.A. Esq.  

   Executive Director 

 

RE:      Executive Director’s Report 

Dear Board of Directors; it has been over a month since Governor Newsom issued the current stay at 

home order effective on March 19th, 2020. We were prepared beforehand.  

 

On March 12th, 2020, we established our daily COVID-19 SG/PRC Directors’ meetings.  

 

On March 13th, 2020, we jointly established with David Bernstein, Vendor Advisory 

Committee (VAC) Chairperson weekly remote VAC meetings. These meetings began on 

March 16th, 2020, reoccurring every Monday. These meetings are designed to support our 

service providers, and for conversations about Department of Developmental Services 

(DDS) Directives impacting service providers’ service delivery systems and regional 

centers’ funding policies.  

 

On March 16th, 2020, we published the San Gabriel/ Pomona Regional Center 

Operations Contingency Plan For COVID-19 (Coronavirus) to assure SG/PRC’s 

compliance with guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 

and Occupational Health and Safety Administration (OSHA) requirements.   

 

On March 18th, a day before the stay at home order was issued, we transitioned 80% 

percent of SG/PRC employees into our remote workforce which has now increased to 

93% percent.  Our remote workforce is supported through information technology 

systems, remote trainings, adjustments in SG/PRC’s employment policies and practices, 

weekly remote meetings and accountability procedures.   

 

On March 24th, 2020 we temporarily closed the SG/PRC office for the public to protect 

SG/PRC’s employees and members of our community. We have remained open to the 

public for appointments only to perform intake and eligibility assessments. SG/PRC is 

likely the only regional center that conducts intake and eligibility assessments with 

minimal reliance on remote technology.  
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On March 26th, 2020, we held our first weekly remote community meeting. These 

meetings are ongoing for individuals served, their families and our community partners 

as a forum to discuss how SG/PRC can better serve our community during the COVID-

19 health crisis. Our fifth remote community meeting will occur on April 23, 2020.  

 

On April 1, 2020, we implemented our Check-In program, contacting all individuals 

served by SG/PRC and their family members. This Check-In program complements our 

existing Check-In program that began on March 13th, 2020 surveying, individuals served 

identified by Mission Analytic [state risk mitigation contractor] as having COVID-19 

high risk conditions. Ongoing, we have updated the SG/PRC webpage to keep our 

community informed regarding COVID-19 developments impacting our community. 

 

As you can see above, we have stayed ahead of foreseeable COVID-19 changes and challenges, while 

never losing focus on exceeding SG/PRC’s mission and our need to support our community and each 

other.  

 

For example, an individual served living with his mother, needed immediate residential placement, after 

his mother became very ill. She required hospital care. This young man tested positive for COVID-19 

and did not have any place to live nor any family members to provide his care and supervision. We 

anticipated this potential scenario as part of our surge strategy and had a resource waiting to meet his 

needs, before he had a need. We protected his health and safety.  

 

Equally impressive, is that we completed an intake and eligibility review assessment within 24 hours, 

after we had acquired information that an elderly woman needed residential placement in a health care 

facility. We determined that she is eligible for regional center services. She is currently receiving needed 

residential services. Under ordinary circumstances, regional centers’ intake and eligibility review 

procedures typically requires at least 60 to 120 days before completion.  

 

Moreover, we have continually demonstrated forward thinking in our creation of the SG/PRC’s COVID-

19 “Best Practice” information document, detailing recommended practices when caring for people with 

a positive COVID-19 test that reside in licensed residential settings. Recently, (DDS) clinical staff have 

raved about this document and its underlying pragmatic approach in conveying recommended guidance 

coalesced from the CDC and local public health authorities.   

 

I only highlighted a few of our many successful outcomes. These positive outcomes exist, because we 

are united across all fronts, within SG/PRC employees, with individuals served and their families, with 

our service providers, and within our strategic partnerships. Resoundingly, our kindness, compassion, 

integrity, and endless “goodwill” for each other and our entire community is fuel that replenishes us and 

makes all of us stronger. Rest assured, our SG/PRC community is strong. We are thriving. We are 

optimistic, and we are leading the way. We will endure, as always. Please stay safe and remain well.  




















































